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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 4th June 2018

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room

	
	


Minute of Meeting
Parents:       Margaret Davidson (MD)(Chair) Alison Campbell, Colm O’Riordan,

                   Erica Taylor, Hayley Barr, Babu John, John Anderson,

                   Pankaj Kumar, Donald Gray, Erik Aasterud, Oyinloyr Bamikohe, 



  Margaret Ogilvie, Jennifer Sutt, Tania Davidson (Treasurer), 



  Andeleoovu Denis       
Teachers:     Mr Martin (Deputy Head Teacher)  
     

  
    

Apologies:    Alison Murison (Head Teacher) Alan Denison (AD)(Secretary), Anna 
                   Bokedal, Cllr Jenny Laing
Approval of minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting on 26th March 2018 were accepted without corrections.  They were proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by John Anderson. 
Outstanding Actions
· Microsoft Office Suite – Cllr Jenny Laing has raised the question of affordable access to Microsoft Office with ACC officers and is awaiting a response. Mr Martin noted that the Google Suite is available to all children either on personal devices or via access on computers in school. Microsoft Office is also available in school.
Post meeting note:

ACC officers have told Cllr Laing that schools currently promote free access to Microsoft Office products and also training materials to promote digital learning.  These can be accessed via the school GLOW network. Council officers have been asked to explore promoting this across all of our education establishments again to ensure that parents and carers are aware of the offering."  Action: Chair to ensure school is aware of this.
· GDPR – The chair has taken steps to ensure the PC is GDPR compliant.  Consent emails are now held for all parents on the PC mailing list and all documents and emails have been checked and where appropriate deleted to meet the new stricter requirement. She has drafted a Data Protection Policy (see discussion point later). The S1 Transition pack PC flyer now asks parents to email the Parent Council (PC) to request to be added to the mailing list if they want to be kept informed and there is a post to the same effect on the PC blog. Chair will need to ensure a consent email which meets GDPR is held for new members of the mailing list
· PC Email Account – The secretary (AD) has received the password and will be able to access the account if the chair (MD) is unable to do so for any reason.

Head Teacher’s Report
· Staffing – The school has welcomed new probationer teachers in Maths and Chemistry; they start in August 2018.  The school is now fully staffed for the new timetable.
· SQA Examinations/New Timetable - The SQA examinations ran very smoothly.  The invigilators commented on the strong work ethic in the examinations. The seniors return and start their new timetable today. There is an extended range of leadership opportunities for the young people in S6 and they will be issued with a variety of options they can sign up to.  Last session, the S6 in-class support programme was very much appreciated by staff and younger pupils. S1-S3 started their new timetable on Monday 28th May. 

· Activities Week/Work Experience - For the last few years the school has offered an activities week for S1/2 and during the same week, S3 work experience has been in operation.  This has worked well and the feedback from the young people about the range of experiences and opportunities has been overwhelmingly positive.  The school has looked at the cost of trips and extended the range of home and away options.  It is in the process of evaluating activities week and would appreciate feedback from parents.  The work experience unit at ACC will no longer run one week work experience placements so the school will have to consider a replacement which will develop employability skills. 

· School Improvement Plan 2018/19 - Ms Murison is meeting with Faculty Principal Teachers to review progress on last year’s Faculty Improvement Plan (FIP) and outline priorities for the new FIPs for 2018/19.  This feeds into the School Improvement Plan (SIP).  The priorities identified so far for the SIP are:
· Increase pace and challenge in the Broad General Education (S1-S3)
· Assertive mentoring and poverty proofing the school day

· Increase multi-agency working to support young people’s health and wellbeing 
· Improve employability skills and ensure sustained, positive leaver destinations for all young people 
· Implementation of changes to the Higher courses
· Leadership and staff development 
· Northern Alliance - The Northern Alliance is a Regional Improvement Collaborative between eight local authorities, across the North and West of Scotland.  A power point and consultation document for parents on this will be posted on the school website. Colm O’Riordan explained to those present that the Northern Alliance was set up to allow Councils to share best practice and pass it down to schools; schools select areas of learning they wish to become involved in based on their school’s improvement plan.  Councils will no longer have their own improvement plan, feeding into a Northern Alliance one instead. It is still early days for the Northern Alliance and how it will operate is still evolving.

Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer reported as follows: The balance of funds in the AGSPC bank account is £842.14 with no outstanding invoices. Lynne Carnegie has audited the accounts and they were approved by all present at the meeting. A copy of the accounts can be requested via the Parent Council by emailing on: pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk
Discussion took place around the spending of funds within the guidelines of eligible expenditure. In addition to commitments already made to cover the photocopying costs of the PC and PTA, other options such as helping with the cost of the new School App and arranging events for parents with guest speakers were discussed. The chair spoke of a recent Cybersafe presentation she had seen and thought this may be something the PC could investigate for parents. A final decision on how the money will be spent will be made at the next meeting.  Action: chair to find out cost of booking a guest speaker from Cybersafe. 
Aberdeen Grammar PC Data Protection Policy
Copies of the Data Protection Policy drafted by the chair were distributed to those present for discussion along with a template GDPR policy from ACC. Discussion took place around which of the documents to adopt. The ACC one was quite simplistic covering the basic requirements but most members thought the draft prepared by the chair was more detailed and preferable. The policy was approved by those present and will be available on the PC section of the school website and the PC blog.
Feedback from ACC Termly Meeting

· A presentation on the GDPR was provided as PCs need to comply with it. The council will not be providing guidance for PCs and is still firming up its understanding of the GDPR. The Connect website appears to be the only PC/PTA specific source of information.  After the meeting a privacy policy template was sent out but by then the chair had drafted the Data Protection Policy with the guidelines from the Connect website.
· A presentation was delivered by Cybersafe regarding Child Online Sexual exploitation. The forum was told that there are currently issues in Aberdeen that they are dealing with.  A few which surprised parents were Roblox (lack of parental awareness, naked avatars, high % adult male users), Fortnite (cannot disable chat/game content so young people hearing and seeing inappropriate things), Minecraft (behavioural issues – young people interacting with other users they know nothing about) 
CyberSafe offer advice via Facebook: www.facebook.com/cybersafescot,

Twitter: www.twitter.com/cybersafescot •Email: info@cybersafescotland.org and their website: cybersafescotland.org
Feedback from APCF Meeting

· The Council are continuing to do everything they can to fill teaching vacancies and welcome any new ideas for them to try. 

· Donna Cuthill has created a new Parental Engagement leaflet that will be going into schools for distribution.  

· The credit section of the Scottish Credit and Qualification Framework was discussed. On the website at scqf.org.uk there is a huge database of programmes that have an SCQF level and SCQF credits e.g. Duke of Edinburgh and Boys Brigade awards.  Colm O’Riordan spoke further about this to highlight that there are alternative pathways that are not always academic/exam based. He has spoken to Lynn Scanlon from ACC about it and she will mention it at the next HT meeting.
· Update on named person policy – work has started on trying to re-write the sections that were challenged in court. A mandatory code of practice for data sharing and statutory guidance is to be put in place. 
· Northern Alliance Consultation - this has just started and parents should receive access to a survey on it prior to the summer holidays. It will close in July with the Council submitting the findings in September. The chair received copies of the documentation from Ms Murison and shared it with parents on the mailing list.
AOCB
· Review of Broad General Education (BGE): A member asked if the school had made any further progress with the review of the current curriculum structure for the BGE stage (S1-S3) and when subject choices are made. It is appreciated that this is a complex area but the member having gone through the S1 choice options for the second time thought that the general feeling from speaking with other S1 parents was that this was too early and there is concern key core subjects can be ‘dropped’ at this point. Mr Martin relayed that this is an on-going review and will continue into 2018/19. Action: Ms Murison to provide an update at the next meeting. 
Future AGS Meetings
AGS Meetings: 17th September 2018 (inc. AGM), 19th November 2018, 28th January 2019, 25th March 2019 and 3rd June 2019.  

N.B. Subject to change if they clash with events on the school calendar.
Future APCF Meetings

APCF Meetings: 3 September 2018, 5 November 2018, 14 January 2019 and
11 March 2019
Hayley Barr

AGS Parent Council
	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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